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Reminder: All visitors must check in at the office to sign in and obtain a visitor name badge. Thank you!

If you have not completed the application for free/reduced meals and fees, please complete as soon as
possible. It is available through your parent portal on Infinite Campus. Paper copies are available in the
office. You can also print a copy from the foodservice website: Application for Free/Reduced Meals and
Fees . The upcoming Dental Screening also requests completion of this application.

https://abs.aasd.k12.wi.us/
https://www.facebook.com/AppletonBilingualSchool/
https://foodservice.aasd.k12.wi.us/cms/one.aspx?pageId=3244650
https://foodservice.aasd.k12.wi.us/cms/one.aspx?pageId=3244650


From the desk of Mr. Cannon……………………..

Hello Families-

Thank you for your support for a great start to the school year! We are looking forward to meeting with you
at our upcoming Parent-Teacher Conferences on Thursday, October 12th, or Tuesday, October 17th. You
should have received a form to complete indicating your preferences for dates and times that work best
for you. We are looking forward to sharing with you early successes, current levels of performance, and
formulating home-school partnerships and strategies to support the learning for our students!

Besides Parent Teacher Conferences, we have a couple of opportunities for families to support our school
community🙂. On Sunday October 8th, PTA will have a fundraiser event at Funset from 4:00 to 8:00 pm
and Friday, October 20th, we will have our Fall Dance from 6:00 to 8:00 pm.This event is when students
can wear their costumes to school. There is no school for students on Friday, October 27th as staff has a
professional development day. Please see the calendar for dress up days during spirit week. As a
reminder, for Tuesday’s dress up day - storybook character, no masks and/or face painting; thank you for
your support and understanding.

At Orientation Night last week we discussed a number of items including ways to support learning at
home. In summary, some of the best ways to not only spend time together as a family but to also support
our students' learning is to play games and read together. These home activities do not need to reflect or
feel like school activities. Card games and board games often involve simple number operations that build
students' math fluency such as Cribbage, Yahtzee, Chutes & Ladders, and Monopoly. Reading twenty
minutes per day at home with high interest text helps expose students to nearly two million more words in
print per year compared to not reading at home. Involving children with home activities such as making
decisions with purchases and with preparing meals provides context to the skills being developed in our
classrooms. With increased exposure to technology, some students have spent less time engaging with
things like coloring books which help to build stamina for
writing activities when in school and early practice with developing fine motor skills.

It has been a wonderful opening to this school year! The students have been responding well and we
enjoy our time together so much! Thank you for your time and support with having students attend
regularly and ready to learn.

Best,
Joel

St Joe’s Food Pantry provides food bags for each Thursday to Columbus and ABS
families in need. If your family would benefit from this service, please contact our
school social worker by emailing mcinnesrobert@aasd.k12.wi.us

mailto:mcinnesrobert@aasd.k12.wi.us




Important message about birthdays and other celebrations:

Please do not bring in snacks/treats for birthdays or other celebrations. The AASD
Board Policy (458) regarding Student Wellness was updated in 2018 in order to align
our school wellness procedures with best practices. This change is to focus on
honoring students through more inclusive practices that are not only more aligned to
the updated policy, but are practices identified as being best for overall student
health and wellness. Policy 458 reads:

PICTURE DAY OCT 3

Picture day will be done as a PROOF PICTURE DAY. Students will receive a
printed form on picture day with their image choices (proofs) along with online
ordering instructions.

Orders will be due seven days following picture day. Any orders received after
picture day will be delayed in processing and will take several additional weeks
to arrive at school.

If you are unable to pay by credit card online, please call Harmann Studios for
alternate payment methods. Any questions please call Harmann Studios at
1-800-236-8910.









Dear AASD 5K-2 Families,

The two best predictors of a child’s early reading success are alphabet recognition and phonemic awareness. In
accordance with Wisconsin Act 86, all students in grades kindergarten through second grade are required to be
screened annually for reading readiness in the areas of letter-sound knowledge and phonemic awareness. This
screening is one tool that helps educators identify students that may needmore targeted support in reading,
including children with Dyslexia and related conditions.

The 5K-2 Literacy Screener will be administered to all students at three times during the school year: fall,
winter, and spring. The results of the screener will be used to design specialized phonics instruction that is
aimed at remediating lagging skills. The results of the screener will be shared with parents/guardians during
the fall and winter conferences, and then sent home in the spring of the year. It’s important to note that this
screener does not diagnose Dyslexia or other related conditions but rather serves as a tool to ensure that every
child receives the intensity of instruction that he or she needs in order to become a proficient reader.

Each grade level has a unique screener aligned to the progression of skills in alphabetic principle and phonemic
awareness that are needed to become a fluent reader. The teacher, with support from the literacy
interventionist and/or instructional coach, administers the screener individually to each student in the class.
On average, the screener takes 7-15 minutes to complete. Students showingmastery in the fall are not retested
in the same skill areas in the winter, or spring. Students not showingmastery in the fall are retested in the
same skill areas to monitor skill development.

If additional support is needed based on screener results, extra reading support(s) will be provided and
discussed with you at conferences. Supports may include:

● explicit and systematic instruction in phonemic awareness and phonics
● collaboration between classroom teachers, interventionists, learners, and families to ensure cohesion
between instruction in multiple environments
● attending to all aspects of a student’s identity and needs. This includes meeting social emotional needs
and teaching self-advocacy
● additional literacy assessments may be done to pinpoint specific areas of concern and small group
instructionmay be provided

Unlike other assessments, state law does not allow districts to grant opt out requests for the 5K-2 Literacy
Screener. If you would like more information concerning this notification, please reference Wisconsin's
Informational Guidebook on Dyslexia Related Conditions for more information. Should you have any questions
on the 5K-2 literacy screener, please reach out to your child’s teacher, your principal, or feel free to contact me
at: willercarrie@aasd.k12.wi.us or 920.832.5320 ext 60170.

Yours in Education,

Carrie Willer, PhD Joel Cannon,

Director of Elementary Education Principal ABS/ Columbus

https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/reading/Dyslexia_Guidebook.pdf
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/reading/Dyslexia_Guidebook.pdf
mailto:willercarrie@aasd.k12.wi.us


HEALTH SERVICES * P.O. Box 2019, Appleton, WI 54911 * 920-852-5344

Is Your Child Well Enough to Go to School?

It is not always easy to decide if your child is sick enough to stay home or well enough to be in school. Children
who come to school are expected, with few exceptions, to participate fully in school activities.

Here are some guidelines that might help in a parent’s decision-making.

1. Fever: A fever of 100.0 degrees or more signals an illness that is probably going to make a student
uncomfortable and unable to function well in class. Your child should stay home until his or her
temperature is less than 100 degrees (without the use of fever reducing medication) for 24 hours and
he/she is feeling better.

2. Vomiting, Diarrhea or Severe Nausea: These are symptoms that require a student to remain at home
until a normal diet is tolerated for 24 hours.

3. Infectious Diseases: Diseases such as impetigo, pink eye with thick drainage, and strep throat require a
health care provider’s visits and prescription for medication. Contacting the health care provider and
using the medicine as directed for the full recommended length of time are necessary. A student may
return to school 24 hours after the first dose of an antibiotic and if he/she is feeling well.

4. Rashes: Rashes or patches of broken, itchy skin need to be examined by a health care provider if they
appear to be spreading or not improving.

5. Injuries: If a student has an injury that causes continuous discomfort, the student should not attend
school until the condition is checked by a healthcare provider or it improves. Injuries that interfere with
class participation need a medical evaluation. If participation in physical education classes is not
recommended, a health care provider’s excuse is required.

If your child becomes ill in school, we will need to be able to reach you. Please make sure to notify the office
of any work or phone number changes as they occur.
If you have further questions, please contact your school nurse through the school office.

Here are some things you can do to help:
● Frequent handwashing
● Coughing or sneezing into a tissue or sleeve
● Drink plenty of water
● Eat a well balanced diet
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STUDENT NAME: _________________________________________ GRADE:_________________________


